
Queen   Sharon Secoy

It’s hard to believe that it has been 4 months since installation 

and 2 months since Supreme Session.  There were 10 members, 

including 9 delegates who traveled to Indianapolis for the 100th 

Supreme Session. It was a busy fun filled week.  Copies of the 

changes made during this Session will be included in this newsletter.  

The amendment to allow a personal friend of a Daughter of the Nile 

to become a member was defeated, as was the amendment to reduce

the number of times each year that the Junior Past Queen gives

the Secret Work.

On July 17 we held a ceremonial of Initiation and brought in

 two new energetic candidates, Pamela

Gutierrez and Leslie-Ann Walker-Indyke.  

We are very happy to add them to our roster. 

Unfortunately we have had two members 

pass away since April, but we are holding even at this time.

In This Issue  

“Don't worry about failures, 

worry about the chances 

you miss when 

you don't even try.” 

--Jack Canfield

http://alabettemple31.com/
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So far we have two more new candidates ready to come in during Supreme 

Queen Cathy Carol Rose visit to our temple.  Hopefully we can get more, but 

we will hold ceremonials as often as needed whenever we get anyone who is 

interested in our organization.  I will do my best to make this a positive year.  

We cannot continue on a downward spiral if we are going to make it to our 100th 

Anniversary in 2026.  Let’s get working together to make Alabet Temple great again. 

I ask all members to try to make it to Supreme Queens visit on Oct 25th, and am 

asking all units to perform.  Seeing the performances of our units shows our new 

candidates that besides working hard to raise money for the Children, we also can

 have fun.  The Dancers are in need of new members who can perform.  Anyone 

interested in joining, please contact Jan Bloom.  

I really do not want to see that unit dissolve.  They 

have been a very beautiful unit. 

Officers, you did a beautiful job at our last Ceremonial.  

Continue to work on your memory work. 

Let’s make everyone proud.

I want to thank everyone for your thoughts, prayers

and understanding for me and my husband Rod since 

he has been ill.  It means a lot to me.

In Nile Love,  

Queen Sharon
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"He who refuses to 
embrace a unique 

opportunity loses the 
prize as surely as 
if he had failed."
~ William James
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From the Desk of Princess Badoura

The article for this newsletter was difficult for me.  It was difficult 
in knowing what just To say.  I can tell you that Supreme was 
awesome.  The magnitude of everyone there from around the 
United States was unbelievable.  The costumes for the presentations 
were awesome. Also, how age made no difference in being able to 
keep up and perform with the best of them.  The group who wore 
lite candles on their head as they performed was amazing.  The 
most amazing group was our own patrol and their performance.  
It was awesome to see the ladies perform in such a big arena.  
They also stepped up to do other duties as they were asked. 
Supreme Badoura was chosen.  She is Dale Obernolte  from 
California.  We are called the crown jewels: our colors are red, 
white, blue denim and diamonds for our Supreme in Reno Nevada.  
Beyond Supreme my only notes is to remind everyone to stay 
involved and think of who you can invite to be a member. 

Princess Badoura 
Sara 
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Ladies,

As the For the Love of the Children event is just around the corner, 
I hope all of you are excited for the upcoming changes to what used to 
be called the Orthopedic Card Party. Over the years, the interest in 
playing cards at this event has lessened each year, so in order to 
continue to raise funds for the hospitals, we will be embracing some 
change and offering other options at this year's event! This being 
my second time in charge of this activity, I have had the opportunity 
to learn from challenges and change to make this event not only profitable,
 but enjoyable. I know that there is always hesitation with change, 
however, as the world around us changes, we must evolve with it, in order 
to survive. We will maintain our traditions for this event, but we will be 
offering a few more options to embrace the change in the ever-changing 
world around us. I hope that everyone can join us, and experience the 
exciting new ideas for the For the Love of the Children. More information 
will be coming shortly! While I know this is tough to imagine, embracing 
some change for an event we've done for so long. Here is a parting thought,
 if nothing ever were to change, we would have no butterflies. So ladies, 
lets make this event our first beautiful butterfly, and change to help get 
the funds our foundation and the children at the hospital need! After all 
ladies, all we need is a little faith, trust and pixie dust! 

Sparkles of Nile Love,

Jenilee
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For information on upcoming events check out the website at.... http://alabettemple31.com/Events.html
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